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2022 News 
 

And other MPOTAC  Publications 

 

The November/December newsletter edition is being compiled by 
our current editor, Len Flaherty, and incoming editor, Jim 

Remington. Len is showing Jim all the ins-and-outs of publishing 
the MPOTAC News. Jim will take over full responsibility for the 

newsletter starting in January 2022. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have a submission for the January issue, please get it to Jim 

by December 25th. His contact information: Phone – 650-342-0852 

(remember, the phone company wants us to use area codes for 

local calling now); e-mail – mtshastachalet@yahoo.com. 
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